
Ex-department head sues South
Lake Tahoe
South  Lake  Tahoe’s  former  Community  Services  director  has
filed a lawsuit against the city.

Stan Sherer worked for the city from January 2011 to July
2012. He was hired by then City Manager Tony O’Rourke and
fired by City Manager Nancy Kerry.

Five allegations are in the suit. They boil down to wrongful
termination and age discrimination. Department heads are at
will employees and do not have contracts with the city, nor
are they part of an employee bargaining unit.

Stan Sherer

Sherer told Lake Tahoe News he is not able to comment on the
suit at this time.

Nira Feeley, deputy city attorney, said the item would be on
closed session March 5 for the City Council to discuss.

In the next week it should be decided if the matter will be
handled in house or if outside counsel will be hired. City
Attorney Patrick Enright leaves in May and Feeley is expected
to go out on maternity leave in the summer for a short while.

The city was notified of the lawsuit on Feb. 11. There is a
30-day window to respond to the initial filing. The suit did
not  come  as  a  surprise  because  Sherer  had  filed  a  claim
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against the city last year, which the council denied. This is
the normal precursor to a lawsuit.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report

 


